## SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

February 10 - 14, 1986

XIII, 20

Monday, February 10

No reported activities

Tuesday, February 11

7:00 AM World Mission Fellowship Prayer Breakfast. Cafeteria.

Chapel: Adams Lectures. Dr. Hugh Anderson, Professor 10:00 AM

of New Testament, University of Edinburgh.

Wednesday, February 12

10:00 AM Chapel: Adams Lectures continue with Dr. Anderson.

Thursday, February 13

10:00 AM Chapel: Adams Lectures conclude.

7:00 PM Student led Vespers. Appleby Chapel.

Friday, February 14

10:00 AM World Mission Fellowship. Mackie Conference Room.

NOTICES:

The annual Student Conference on Missions and Ministry MISSIONS AND MINISTRY CONFERENCE:

will be held the weekend of Feb. 14-16 beginning with the opening session at 7:30 PM on Friday evening, Feb.

Feb. 14 and concluding at 10:30 AM on Sunday morning. Although primarily for college students, your participation and presence are important ingredients in the program. No registration fee will be charged for seminary persons, however, you are asked to register in Mackie Hall Commons Room. Program schedules and other information are available in the Student Affairs office.

GUESTS ON CAMPUS:

The Annual Pastors' Seminar will be held this week Feb. 10-14. Most of the persons attending are alumni and will be attending chapel and having special lectures each morning Tuesday through Friday. Also present will be those attending the Chaplains Conference on Tuesday and Wednesday. This conference is sponsored by the Division of Chaplaincy of the Home Mission Board. We welcome both of these groups to our

SPRING BREAK

campus.

are as follows: LIBRARY HOURS ...

Friday, February 21, 7:45 AM - 4:30 PM Saturday, February 22 - CLOSED Monday - Friday, February 24-28, 8:00 AM - 4:30 PM Saturday, March 1 - CLOSED

Monday, March 3 - resume regular hours.

SPRING VACATION CHILD CARE:

Wake County Public Schools have a spring vacation from March 31-April 4. Do you need care for your kindergarten to 5th grade age child? Ruby Reid will form a

special class for these ages for that one week only. Enrollment is limited. Contact Nancy Johnson at the Child Care Center to reserve a space for your child. Tuition for the week, 7:45 AM - 3:00 PM, will be \$35.00. Additional hours are available for a small added charge. PRACTICUM IN WORLD will be held in Washington, DC May 9-14. Lodging and meals will be provided at the National Memorial Baptist Church. For information and applications see Bob Jordan, fellow or Dr. Braswell, at Dr. Braswell's office on Thursday 10:30 - 11:00 AM and on Friday, 10:00 - 11:00 AM. Enrollment is limited.

SOUTHERN BAPTIST
CONVENTION H2143s:

Study of the Convention - how and why it functions.

2 semester hour credits available. Space is limited so in order to reserve your place in the class, go by the Business Office and place a \$100.00 deposit.

RECREATION COURSE
PAPERS READY:
Stealey, the week of February 10.

Students in the January Interterm course, Recreational Leadership for Christian Ministers, may pick up their papers on the table outside Dr. Powers' office, 211

FREE MATERIALS:

Free church curriculum materials will be available on a display table in the library near the AV office on Feb. 11-13 (Tuesday - Thursday). The display will include materials for foreign language classes, Sunday School, Church Training, and more.

SUMMER PROGRAM

FOR CHILDREN:

Ruby Reid Child Care Center will offer a summer program for school age children ages 5 - 12. Special events will be planned. Limited enrollment. Register now with Nancy Johnson at the Child Care Center.

SOUTH CAROLINA REP: Charles Rabon, SC Baptist Convention, will be on campus on February 20 to speak to persons interested in work in South Carolina. Sign up with Phyllis Jackson in FIM.

CHRISTIAN LIFE
On Tuesday, Feb. 18, Mr. Gwynn Davis, Director of
CONCERNS INTERNSHIP:
Christian Life Concerns for Virginia Baptists, will be
on campus to interview for an internship in his
department for 86-87. This will be offered through "Intern Year Away"
M4730-31, 16 hours credit. Supervised Ministry is a prerequisite. See Phyllis
Jackson in FIM for an appointment.

SUPPORT GROUP:

A breastfeeding support group will have an organizational meeting and covered dish lunch on Wed., Feb. 12 at 10 AM at the home of Jackie Kulpa, 98 McDowell, 556-7128. This meeting is open to the Wake Forest community.

Representatives from the NC Baptist Assembly at Caswell will be on campus on Friday, Feb. 21 to interview students interested in summer work. Positions available are: chaplain, dean of women and men, AV technician, EMT's, water safety instructors, residence assistants, etc. Sign up with Phyllis Jackson in FIM for an appointment.

UNITED METHODIST
REPS:
On Feb. 17, 4-6 PM, Rev. J. Thomas Smith, Raleigh district superintendent, and another Cabinet Rep of the United Methodist Church will be on campus (Cafeteria, Appleby 109) to talk with interested students. Appointments are necessary. Please call 832-9560 to set up a time.

PRISON INTERNSHIPS:

Persons interested in interviewing on Feb. 20 for the prison internships offered at Central Prison and the Correctional Center for Women can sign up by seeing Phyllis Jackson or Jane Schirmer in the FIM office. Information on these internships is available in the FIM office or from Dr. Luke Smith in Broyhill Hall 201.

SOFTBALL: Softball sign-up sheets are on the athletic board in Appleby Hall. Deadline for sign-up is Feb. 22.

An intern is needed for the Church Extension Dept. of the Baptist State Convention in Cary. Job tasks include: photography, writing news feature articles, interviews. Some travel is involved. Salary plus expenses. Approximately 20 hours/week preferably on weekends and Mondays. Submit resume to Phyllis Jackson in FIM.